




Community Planning Aberdeen

Resilient, Included and Supported (RIS) Outcome Improvement Group


10.08.21 11-12pm

Action Note

Item No.	Item Name
1	<p>Welcome and Apologies</p> <p>Present: Jill Franks, Jane Russell, Anna Gale, Allison Swanson In attendance: Dermot Craig, Graeme Gardner</p> <p>Apologies: Derek McGowan; Darren Bruce; Simon Rayner; Leone Craig; Flora Douglas, Sandra MacLeod.</p>
2	<p>Note of meeting 20.07.21</p> <p> Action Note v2 200721 (2).docx</p>
3	<p><i>Reduce youth homelessness by 6% by 2023- Graeme Gardner</i></p> <p>Graeme gave an overview of youth homelessness in Aberdeen and gave a flavour of projects ongoing/opportunities as potential change ideas:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none">-Taking an upstream approach to homelessness (before the age of 16), building on leavers projects working with education, youth development, skills development, housing support and third sector organisations such as the Foyer.-Opportunity to build on project with What Works Community to support young people who do not present as homeless.-Focus on community hosting project as a way to reduce youth homelessness. <p>ACTION: Graeme to connect with Sport Aberdeen to learn from project with care experience young people. ACTION: Jane to share contact details of Safe Lives with Graeme. ACTION: Graeme to consider how to incorporate lived experience in project from the outset. ACTION: Anna to share deadline dates with Graeme for project charter going forward to November Board.</p>
4	<p><i>Refer 20% of people living with COPD or other respiratory conditions into specific PR physical activity and other support programmes delivered in community settings by 2023. - Jill Franks</i></p>



Community Planning Aberdeen

	<p>Jill gave an update on progress so far. PM still to be identified from NHSG. Anna attending respiratory cell on 17th Aug to give overview of community planning and to seek interest in PM role.</p> <p>Project team continuing to meet and drafting project charter for November Board.</p> <p>ACTION: Anna to attend respiratory cell ACTION: Jill and project team to consider how to involve people with lived experience of COPD in developing the project.</p>
5	<p>Improvement Programme 2021-23 Revised reporting process</p> <p>Anna gave a brief overview of the revised reporting process. The requirement will be that each OIG provides a summary report and the Chair of the OIGs will provide an update at each Management Group.</p> <p>ACTION: Anna to include reporting as a standing agenda item.</p>
6	<p>Review of membership</p> <p> Agenda item 6 Review of membershi</p> <p>Anna updated the group that Derek McGowan will be stepping down as Vice-Chair of RIS and as such would be looking for nominations/volunteers for the role. Jane highlighted the model that the ADP have in place with the vice-chair having lived experience and questioned whether this is something that RIS could adopt. The importance of not being tokenistic was raised also. Due to the number of apologies, Anna agreed to email all members for nominations/volunteers.</p> <p>ACTION: Anna to email members for nominations/volunteers for the role of Vice-Chair.</p>
7	<p>Anti-stigma campaign - <i>Dermot Craig</i></p> <p>Dermot from Aberdeen in Recovery (AiR) gave a powerful presentation as part of the antistigma campaign. Through sharing his own experience he shared the impact of stigma and the importance of not pre-judging people. Members of the group were asked to support the campaign through their organisations and by sharing social media posts. The discussion also challenged the group to consider how people with lived experience should be involved within project teams and involved in designed services that affect them. Need to learn and understand across the whole system to share best practice.</p>



Community Planning Aberdeen

	<p>ACTION: Anna to share Dermot's presentation and to share resources with the group as part of the campaign.</p>
8	<p>AOCB</p> <p>Date of next meeting 21st September 10am-11am.</p>